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SSR2 Review Team – Communiqué – Washington, D.C.

Introduction
The SSR2 review team met in Washington, D.C. from 22 to 24 August 2018. A record of the meeting can be found here. 

Thirteen (13) review team members attended the meeting in-person; two (2) review team members attended remotely. The meeting was facilitated by Phil Khoury, Cameron. Ralph. Khoury Consulting Services. 

Objectives 
The primary objectives of the meeting were to onboard new members who have joined since the “pause”, for the review team to select its leadership, agree on means of working together productively to reach consensus, and agree on a scope of work for the review. (A complete list of meeting objectives can be viewed here).  The review team believes that it has successfully met the objectives of the meeting. 

Review Team Membership and Roles 
The five (5) team members appointed to the review team during the “pause” (Kimberly (KC) Claffy, Russ Housley, Scott McCormick, Rao Naveed bin Rais and Laurin Weissinger) were present in Washington, D.C and successfully brought up to speed on the work of the review team to date. The complete review team composition can be viewed here. 

The review team decided the following leadership structure: 
· Chair – Russ Housley
· Vice Chairs - Denise Michel, Eric Osterweil, Laurin Weissinger

Terms of Reference, Scope and Work Plan
The review team is in the process of refining its scope with intent to finalize its terms of reference and scope in September 2018. These will be shared with the ICANN Board and Supporting Organizations, Advisory Committees and constituency group leaders for informational purposes.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Revisions to the work plan are underway, including to the timeline of the review milestones. The review team intends to continue regular outreach and communications to keep the ICANN community apprised of progress towards milestones.

Closing  
The review team would like to thank Phil Khoury and the ICANN staff for their contributions to a productive meeting. The team is looking forward to progressing its work efficiently and plans to next meet at ICANN63 in Barcelona. Details for this face-to-face meeting are currently being confirmed. 
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